

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

@ @StHughPrimary

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Headteachers of the St Ambrose Deanery,

I hope you are all well. Thank you for keeping us all going during these last few years.

As deanery coordinator for the Sacrament of Confirmation, I just ask you like last year to send out the following to your Y6 parents:

The Diocese of Salford has changed the age at which children receive the Sacrament of Confirmation to when they are in Y8. So your child is due to be Confirmed in Easter 2024. Confirmation is the next sacramental milestone after First Holy Communion, when a person 'confirms' their faith and is strengthened by the Holy Spirit. All the preparation for this Sacrament will be organised on a local deanery level, or in your local parish. At this time, we are just contacting you to make you aware and so that you can register your interest. So, if you and your child are interested in taking part in the preparation and receiving the Sacrament of Confirmation, please fill out and submit the attached Google Form and your parish priest will contact you with more information in the future.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeTw6Eu6sTn1QolnZYx41ioDVba3n1kgrUJMmFasvYkmYnP3w/viewform

Cate & deve

Thanks and God bless, Father Michael Deas.